


Hawaii Library Association 
Position on Outsourcing 

The outsourcing of some operations, especially book selection, by the Hawaii State 
Public Library System has become an issue of contention among those concerned 
with the quality of Hawaii's libraries. 

The Hawaii Library Association supports efforts to make effective and efficient use 
of limited resources. Judicious, well-planned outsourcing of some library operations 
has been a part of good library management for a century. We believe the use of 
contracting agencies for some collections development work, generally short of final 
selection of all materials, can be a legitimate part of such efforts and, under some 
circumstances, may help librarians develop the collections their patrons need. 

However, especially when the supplier is also the final selector, extreme caution is 
called for. It is the Hawaii Library Association's position that such decisions be 
undertaken only after full discussion and debate. 

Further, it is the Hawaii Library Association's position that consideration of 
outsourcing book selection must not ignore one of the most important resources in 
our library system: the experience of Hawaii's librarians. Through close contact with 
their communities they have gained valuable knowledge about materials needed for 
Hawaii's libraries. Furthermore, their ability to serve the public 
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meet Council's requests. Daniels said 

Daniels 

not reflected 
in the other, she wondered whether there were any other figures such as bonuses and housing 
allowances that Council should be aware of for the other five staff members listed in CD#39.3. Daniels 
said there were not. 

Councilor Pamela Spencer hoped that this examination of the Executive Director's salary would lead to 




